
University South Neighborhood Association

Meeting Memorandum

September 3, 2019
The meeting of Tuesday, September 3, 2019, was called to order by Sara Corrigan.  

Now is the time to make reservations for the Sparkplug Banquet for Thursday, October 
24, at 5:30 PM, with dinner at 6:15 PM, at the Tropicana Conference Center “Walnut 
Rooms”, 421 NW Riverside.  Cost is $18 per person and reservations need to be made 
by October 1.  If interested, make checks payable to UNOE and deliver to Sara 
Corrigan at 634 S. Norman Ave. or Loraine Luman at 1644 E. Blackford Ave.  Please 
also include the meal preference.  Choice #1: Pepper crusted pork loin, baby potatoes, 
green beans and salad.  Choice #2: Vegetarian -- Eggplant Cannellini with roasted red 
pepper sauce and salad.

Instead of donating a gift basket this year, USNA will donate $18 for “Love Our 
Neighbor”.

Nominations are being taken for recipients of the Sparkplug Award.  Please send 
nominations of an individual or business in the neighborhood that goes above and 
beyond of work in the neighborhood.  Deadline for nominations is October 2 and contact 
Sara Corrigan at SaraAnneC@aol.com or Loraine Luman at 
USNASecretary@wowway.com

A neighborhood survey of streetlights is underway.  Contact UNOE at 812-428-4243.

Otis Carter is trying to organize a tailgate party on September 20.  Contact Sara 
Corrigan.

UNOE’s “Candidates’ Forum” will be held on September 26 at 6:00 PM and will be held 
at the CK Newsome Community Center in the Rec Room.  No registration is required, 
as it will be open to the public.  Details can be found at:  www.unoevansville.org/
candidatesforum2019.

Events going on:

1) Recycle Day is September 7 at Old Walmart West 8:00 AM to noon.

2) Electronics recycling is September 19 & 20 at C&I Electronics, 1700 N. 
Lafayette.  10:00 AM to 4:00 PM

3) Traveling City Hall is September 28 at JC Penney end of Eastland Mall.  
11:30 AM to 1:00 PM
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Chad Diedrich gave the crime report.  Wednesday evening, September 4, is the South 
Sector, East Sector and West Sector “Partnership Meeting”, which is the gathering of 
police officers at 6:00 PM at the CK Newsome Center.  Come and meet the police 
officers who do so much for our community and questions that you have been curious 
about.

Dave Ballew, Deputy Building Commisioner, gave a talk and answered questions 
regarding code enforcement on residential properties.  He can be reached at the Civic 
Center Complex, 812-436-7872.  If interested in the list of building codes for the city, the 
website is https://www.codepublishing.com/IN/Evansville/

The next meeting will be Tuesday, October 1, at the Lustron House.  An exciting 
program is planned to have Mike Doran on fire prevention safety.  Mike is the Deputy 
Fire Marshal with EFD.  Individuals will learn of the different types of fire extinguishers 
and have the opportunity to actually extinguish a fire.

Loraine Luman

USNA Secretary 
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